Crosslands Culinary Services Committee Meeting ~ Thursday, June 2, 2022

Resident Committee Members: Joan Applegate, Emilie Barber, Frank Condenzio, Marge Moretzsohn, Roger Parish, Courtney Peterson, Connie Schappell, Diana Stevens

<u>Staff Committee Members</u>: Jamie Hocking, Elizabeth Kautz, Colin Moran, Darlene Parrett-Harris, John Platt, Tracy Sedlak, Casey Spizarny

<u>Special Meals/Events in May</u>: Birthday Dinner Celebration, Mother's Day, Memorial Day, Culinary Dinner, New Residents Reception. The menu for the Culinary Dinner was a disappointment.

<u>Meeting Schedule and Venues through December 2022</u>: Meetings will continue on Zoom. There will be no meeting July 7.

Comment Card Reports for May: 40 different residents made comments, including 6 from Audland as opposed to the usual one or two from Audland. Comments were generally positive. One "trend" was noted, the toughness of the mahi mahi. Residents are strongly encouraged to fill out comment cards (paper or electronic). **All** resident comments about food are provided to committee members.

<u>John Platt's Report</u>: No projects to report. Focus is on staffing. June 1 Job Fair was successful. Another will probably be scheduled for the fall. The staffing initiative to build partnerships with local high school principals continues.

The spring/summer menu cycle will start June 6.

John announced service modifications in the Crosslands Main Dining Room dinner meal period that are necessitated by high school graduation celebrations. Crosslands has 13 wait staff graduating from high school. A memo announcing the modifications will be provided to residents.

The survey to learn Crosslands and Kendal residents' meal plan preferences will be distributed in June.

Diana Stevens 6/5/22